Comox Valley Ostomy Support Group

June 4, 2018 Meeting Summary

· Yeah!!  32 people attended the meeting which is encouraging as the last several meeting have had low attendance.
· Welcome to new member Dave P, and guests Jen, Joanne and Elaine.
· Ken welcomed all and reported that the Quality Foods coffee get togethers continue to be well attended.
· Betty reminded members how to contact Kim Mayenburg, our local NSWOC (formerly ET) nurse at the hospital.  Kim's number is 250 331-5900 EXT 65353, Monday through Thursday.
· Betty reported on our donations and thanked the members.  She also informed the members that the Campbell River Ostomy group has disbanded. The CR members are welcome to join our group for meetings or coffee.
· The Summer Party will take place on Sunday, August 19, 2018 (from 2 - 7 pm) at the Union Bay Hall (outside or inside downstairs if inclement weather, indoor washrooms & concession area). Betty described the intense search for a location and outlined the costs.  She informed the group that volunteers must come forward to help in order for the event to take place as she cannot manage it all.
· Susan informed the group that we have a new NSWOC, Teresa Goble, RN working in Community Health Services.  Betty will send her some of our brochures and other pertinent information.
· Susan then introduced the guest speaker Rob Elliott, Territory Manager for Hollister.  Rob gave a brief history of Hollister which is 100 years old, employee owned and in 31 countries.  He also shared that on Vancouver Island approximately 400 ostomy surgeries take place per year, the bulk being ileostomies, followed by colostomies, followed by urostomies.  45% are temporary ostomies.  Rob then spoke of Hollister's new ceraplus infused barrier and answered various questions from the group. He also encouraged anyone having a Hollister product problem to call the customer service line at 1 800 263-7400.  This is also the number to call for free samples.
· Susan thanked Rob for his presentation and invited him to stay for refreshments.
Bouquets and thank you to all of the following:
· Margie for phoning those without email to remind them of the meeting

· Cecil and Susan for making name tags and signing members into the meeting
· Lee & Garth, Malinda & Dale, Deanna & Wes for bringing goodies
· Janet for making tea
· Rick C for watching the door

· Ric V for set-up/take down and all round help at the meeting
